CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
1st September, 2022.

Meeting held in Trefin Village Hall at 7.30pm
Present:  Cllrs:  Neil Prior (Chair), Chris Prior, Anthony Daniel, Katy Jenkins, Rob Smith, 
             John Morgan, Priscilla Wilde, Paul Raymond.
In Attendance:  Vanessa Walker - Clerk, Nia Jenkins, Paul  Niedzwiedski

             Members of the Trefin community,
 Apologies:       Delyth Jenkins
1. Representation by Public – the Trefin village green was discussed.

2.   Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 14TH July, 2022, were read and agreed..  Proposed by Cllr. John Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Rob.Smith.
3.   Matters Arising.
· Defibrillator for Llanrhian village – electrics. The Llanrhian Village Hall keyholders are sorting out the electrics.  All the defibs have been inspected and some pads replaced.
· Playpark Pavilion – electricity bills.   GTI have met to discuss and are not prepared to take on the electricity account but are happy to pay for any electricity used by them.  Cllr. Neil Prior proposed that the Llanrhian Community Council take on the electricity account, second by Cllr. Katy Jenkins.  Bills will be reviewed for GTI use and the Clerk will invoice GTI.    The Clerk was asked to enquire about a smart meter.
· Playpark – sponsored bench – Cllr. J Morgan.  The Croesgoch Farm Stores have finished sponsoring for this financial year.
· Playpark – the cost of a swing is too high and the space may not be large enough so that initiative is being shelved for the time being.   Cllr. Katy Jenkins wants a community meeting to get the agreement of the community on how the area is to be used so that a specific plan can be produced to use for funding applications.  On-going maintenance is required and a volunteer gardening day to tidy and clear will be arranged for Sunday 25th September to tie into the Great Big Green Week.  The Connected Communities  Project has a list of volunteers who would like to help.  The Clerk was asked to find out if PLANED would host another community engagement day.  In the meantime Cllr. Katy Jenkins will put a suggestions box in the park. 
· Trefin Village Green mapping and registering.  Jim Dunkley had visited the site with Trefin residents and has provided a provisional map of the boundary of the village green adj to Rock House.  It was confirmed again that the Community Council will register title to that area of the village green.  Cllr. Neil Prior highlighted that there is some confusion with the land registry title map which does not accurately show the village green as a defined area.  The Clerk will ask Mr. Dunkley to assist with the formal demarcation of the land and the registering of the title and a process will be put in place to resolve the situation and establish costs. Once a definitive map has been confirmed it will be put onto the Council webpage and into the noticeboards.
· PCNPA - Cefn Gallod Planning Committee meeting.  Cllr. N Prior and Paul Niedzwiedzki had represented the Community Council at the PCNPA Planning Committee meeting on the 20th July.  The application was approved by the Chair’s casting vote but a second legal challenge has been issued asking for another judicial review.    The issues in question are the site layout, affordable housing and drainage.
4.   Planning
      Planning Applications 
      PCNPA

      NP/22/0457/FUL:  Dau Darddiant, Trefin – alterations and redesign.
      No adverse comment.







     Approval of Planning Permission
     PCC

     21/0682/PA:  Cerbid, Solva – conversion of offices …   Conditionally approved.
5.   Finance 
      Payments requested:   Clerk’s remuneration - £285.00
                   Matthias Hardware (paint) - £29.99
   
Monies received:         Precept payment of £2000 + EPG funding of £4,527.


      The level of Community Council reserves was discussed and it was agreed to aim for a reserves   

                  target of £2000 per year.

      Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith, seconded by Cllr. Katy Jenkins.

      Financial information:  
                  Balance of current a/c -  £6,827.00

                  Balance of deposit a/c - £  392.00
            6.   i)   Correspondence           
      a)  Hywel Dda – copy of presentation given to Town & Community Councils on the 1st August  

            received.
      b)  Copies of Pavilion electricity bills received.

      c)  Pembs County Council – Warm Rooms initiative received.  Passed to Con Communities Project.
      d)  PCNPA – info on Sustainable Development Fund received.

      e)  Playpark – future plans – email received from Cllr. Katy Jenkins.
      f)  Trefin Village Green - provisional map received.

      g)   Title plan to 1 Ffordd y Felin received. 

      h)  Email from Jim Dunkley – Common Land Officer re demarcation of village green received.
      i)   Community Link Project – report July/August 2022 received.

      j)   Ysgol Croesgoch – nomination required for Additional Community Governor received. The Clerk 

           was asked to send this on to the Connected Communities Project   Cllr. John Morgan will post 
           on social media.
      


      ii)  Newsletters
      Pembs Coastal Forum.
      Play for Wales (hard copy).
7.   Llanrhian Connected Community Project
Work during July and August had included:  attending the Plastic Free Communities meeting with Eco Dewi in Trefin;  holding a Volunteers Social Gathering in The Ship Inn, Trefin;   creating an  e-bulletin for the month advertising classes and events locally;  attending meeting with Solva News to create ongoing collaboration across the peninsula & arranging a meeting with other areas to strengthen ties for collaborative and funding purposes.

Updating the website and meeting with developer re: inclusion of Llais Rhian back editions in future.   Beginning the process of creating a team to run Llais Rhian, as well as working on the Autumn/Winter edition plan.
8.   Co-option
Paul Niedzwiedzki had applied to join the Community Council.   He is relatively new to the village but wants to do what he can for the Council.  He is active in the village, is a member of GTI and has assisted the Council with advice on contentious planning applications.  He previously worked for local government in education.









A secret ballot was taken where the absolute majority vote prevailed, ie  the number of yes votes cast  

against the number of no votes plus any abstentions.   On that basis Paul Niedzwiedzki was co-opted onto the Community Council.
9.   Community Clerk’s Role 
It is envisaged that around £500,000 funding will need to be administered by one of the Together for Change, 4Wards, Project partners and C Cllr. Prior will be proposing that Llanrhian Community Council manages this fund.   This would obviously affect the Clerk’s role and workload.  After discussion it was agreed to increase the Clerk’s hours to 10 hours a month from October 2022.  Proposed by Cllr. Neil Prior, seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.
          10.  Social Media

     Facebook:  15 posts, reach 1290, 173 engagements, 3 new page likes


     Instagram:  102 followers, 76 following


     Twitter:       110 following, 180 followers

           11.  The Queens Green Canopy

      Cllr. P Raymond will find out if land is available.

           12.  PCNPA Sustainable Development Fund
                  Deferred to a future meeting.

           12.  Pembs County Council Report
      C Cllr. Neil Prior reported that there had been some problems locally with wild camping over the     

      summer.  The advice is to report any incident to the PCNPA, PCC (C Cllr. Prior), the National Trust 
      or the Police.

           13. Any other information 
                 Cllr. John Morgan will send some info on a defibrillator trainer.  Cllr. Rob Smith  has applied   

                 to WAST for details of their training.

           14. Next Meeting

                 This will be a virtual meeting using Zoom.

Signed ………………………………..


Date  ………………………………….
    

